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Ms. Suzanne Chun-Oakland, Chair
Committee on Human Services and Public Housing

FROM: Jaque Kelley-Uyeoka, ACSW
Deputy CEO-Outreach Services, Hale Kipa

Dear Chair Chun-Oakland and Committee Members:

My name is JaqueKelley-Uyeoka and I am the Deputy CEO-Outreach Services at Hale Kipa, Inc.
Thank you for allowing me to testify in support of this critical bill that appropriates funds to the
Department of Human Services(DHS) for independent living skills training for youth in and
transitioning out of foster care.

As the primary provider of independent living skill preparation for youth on Oahu in DHS foster
homes, we are painfully aware of the current real needs of these youth and the accompanying lack
ofthe level of funding that would allow each and every youth to access support and training for
their eventual transition into adulthood. To succeed, youth need to build competencies and possess
a sense ofmastery as well as develop and maintain a strong support system.

In addition to the strong preparation ofthese youth, their capacity to successfully transition will be
greatly heightened by the availability of transitional housing that will assist to stabilize the youth
and prevent the possibility ofhomelessness, a real and sad potential situation that we see some
former foster youth endure.

We are please the Department ofHuman Services has made this bill a priority and encourage the
legislature to make this a reality for the youth of Hawaii.

Sincerely

Jaque Kelley-Uyeoka, ACSW
Deputy CEO-Outreach Services
Hale Kipa, Inc.
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